
TAVISTOCK Athletic Club  
www.tavistockathletics.co.uk 

 
Committee Meeting  

Wednesday 8th March 2023 – using Zoom 
Present: Alistair K (Chairman), Richard (Events Administrator), Alistair P 
(Funding Co-Ordinator) Sarah (Welfare Officer), Ian (Welfare Officer), 
Elaine (junior coaching co-ordinator) & Sally (Secretary) 

Apologies: Dene & James  

1 Matters Arising from Last Month’s Minutes: 
• Criteria for London club place still to be put 

onto the website. 
• There was an error in last month’s minutes 

o “We suggest that you don’t enter the club 
ballot if you have won the club ballot 
place previously” this should have said 
“previous year” 

 

 
 

2 
 

Treasurers Report: 

Dene produced her report prior to the meeting. 

1. Balances are high at the moment but there 
will be a lot of expenditure for affiliation 
fees, Tavy 13 and Primary School 
challenge at the end of March.  Money also 
allocated to track refurbishment. 

2. Membership fees are coming in.  I’ll chase 
again after 5th March which was the 
deadline set. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



3. One invoice outstanding from TRP for 
£160. – now been paid 

4. Everything else is self-explanatory. 

5. 2022 accounts have been signed off and 
filed with HMRC. 

6. Net income for February 2023 = 
£11,361.74. 

3 Coaching & Competition: 
• Sunday 5th March was the final Westward 

League cross country race of the season  
Tavistock AC won 'club of the year'  
Report on the website and in Tavistock Times 
Gazette with full results and medal winners 
 

• Sunday 19th March is the Devon Sportshall 
League in Plymouth. It has been a successful 
and enjoyable season for the young athletes 
who have competed.  
All 8-14 year olds are encouraged to 
participate in the final fixture. 

 
• TAC athletes have been selected to represent 

their counties at the South West sportshall 
competition, National Intercounties cross 
country and English Schools cross country 
races which are taking place in March. 

 
• Track and field starts with Plymouth AC 

Spring Warm Up on Sunday 2nd April 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Fixture list will be published on the website 
shortly 

 
Thank you to Alistair P for providing Sally with this 

information. 
 
• More people are needed to do officials 

courses to support our events. 
• Junior coaches meeting to be arranged. 
• Tavy 13 & Tavy 7 

Our sponsor will be Mansbridge Balment for 
both events, the Tavy 7 this year will be on 
Sunday 29th October.  A discussion was had 
about bringing this event forward. 
T7 Ross Shield will be hosted by TAC this 
year & it was agreed that other clubs would 
be asked to host after this year.  We hope to 
bring home the silverware again! 
TAC vests to be worn by all TAC members 
taking part. 
All plans are coming on well for T13, with 
approximately 200 entries so far & lots of 
Primary School Challenge entries. 
Race numbers to be ordered this week. 
Next Zoom meeting to be held 16th March. 

• Alistair P to attend the Armada meeting next 
week 

• A discussion was had about other events 
going through entry central (our on-line entry 
system for T7 & T13), apart from Westward 
League & Junior Sportshall. 
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4 Facilities: 
• Discus have been bought. 
• Grass has been cut. 
• Toilets by track cleaned. 
• We’re getting quotes in for the track 

refurbishment, Alistair K to have a meeting 
with the college to discuss payment share for 
this.  When we do start the refurb the track 
will be out of action for approx 6 weeks. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 Date of Next Meeting  
Wednesday 12th April 2023 

 

   


